
    Town of Londonderry 
Elder Affairs Committee Minutes 

May 19th, 2015 
 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 6:00 PM 
 
II. ROLL CALL: PRESENT 
 
Chair: Bonnie Roberts  Vice Chair: Susan Haussler 
Members: Bonnie Ritvo, Flo Silva, Dan Lekas, Sherry Farrell 
Alternates: Linda Bates, Karen Boone, Dick Flores 
Catherine Blash-Senior Affairs Director, John Goglia, Pam Patenaude, LPD Det. Chris Olson, LFD Fire Chief 
Darren O’Brien and a representative from the Londonderry Times, 
 
III.  Approval of Meeting Minutes 

 April 21, 2015  accepted 
 

IV. OLD BUSINESS 
 
All items from the April meeting were completed. Please see attached notes from Bonnie Roberts. 
 
V. Committee Reports 
 
Housing was addressed by Susan Haussler. She stated that any HUD money is only available for maintaining 
existing HUD buildings. 
 
VI. NEW BUSINESS 
 

 Bonnie Roberts will draft a letter to area churches and organizations regarding development of a volunteer 
network. 

 LPD Liaison Detective Chris Olson will develop an educational presentation regarding elder abuse and will 
forward information regarding personal safety tips for the summer months. 

 LFD Chief Darren O'Brien will forward information regarding fire and health safety for the summer 
months 

 Dolores Stoklosa and Bonnie Roberts, with the help of the entire committee, will start compiling a senior-
friendly regional activities list and another list for area businesses who are trustworthy and/or offer a senior 
discount. 

 Bonnie Roberts will contact Kathy Wagner regarding a booth at Old Home Days.. We will need a number 
of volunteers to staff the booth. 

 Bonnie Roberts announced that she sent a letter of interest and hopes to be appointed to the NH State 
Committee on Aging. 

 
VII. Adjournment 6:50 PM 
 

 Motion to adjourn: Flo Silva 
 Seconded by: Bonnie Ritvo 

 
Next meeting: June 16, 2015 
 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
Catherine Blash/Bonnie Ritvo 


